Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – December 2021
Christmas Pantomime

The children will be treated to a performance of Goldilocks and the Three Bears at the Grand Opera House, Belfast on Friday 3rd December. We will be leaving school at 11.45am and returning for 4.45pm.

There will be no school dinners on this day. Please send a packed lunch and snacks for the afternoon. The children will eat their lunch before they travel. 

The children do not need to bring any money on this day.
Open Day

[image: image1.wmf]Our open day will take place virtually this year. Please keep an eye on the school website and Facebook page, w/b 6th December and share our promotional video.  

Anyone who wishes to take a tour of the school can make an appointment to do so. 

School Christmas Dinner
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Our school Christmas dinner will be served on Thursday 9th December. This will be a festive occasion for all the pupils.

P7 Visit

The principal of Markethill High School, Mr Berry, will be calling to see that P7 class on Tuesday 9th December at 11.00am.

We look forward to seeing what he has to say.
Eco Art Day
Mrs Elisabeth Farnham will be coming to school on Wednesday 15th December to treat the P1/2 class to a fun day of art activities. We look forward to seeing all the wonderful things they get up to.  

Christmas Play
This Christmas we are delighted to say we hope to perform our school play ‘Straw and Order’ on Thursday 16th December at 
7.30pm, in Kingsmills Presbyterian Church Hall. 
There will only be 2 tickets issued per household. (this is due to social distancing measures in operation and current PHA guidelines) Tickets will be numbered and seating will be allocated for the night. Unfortunately, there will be no refreshments after the play. 
All those attending are kindly asked to be vigilant and mindful of COVID and its symptoms, in the lead up to the Christmas break.  If you any signs or symptoms follow PHA advice and please refrain from attending.
The school production will be professionally recorded. DVDs will be on sale at a cost of £10. These can be pre-ordered and will be ready for collection before the Christmas break.
We thank Kingsmills Presbyterian Church for the loan of their hall. 

If for any reason the play is unable to go ahead, you will be informed ASAP.

Secret Santa
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We are running our annual secret Santa pupil gift exchange. We ask, if you want to take part, to spend approximately £5 per gift and that each gift is suitable for the age and gender of your child. 
The classes will be completing a random dip to find out the receiver of their gift. Please have all gifts into school by Friday 17th December. The gifts will be exchanged on Monday 20th December.
Tuesday: 
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Football with Healthy Kidz 
P1/2 – 1.15- 2.15pm

P3-7- 2.30-3.30pm and will be running until Tuesday 14th December. 

Wednesday:

Art Club – P1/2 - 1.15pm- 2.15pm. The final week will be Wednesday 8th December

Friday:

Debutkids: P1/2- 1.15- 2.15. P3-7: 2.30pm-30pm. It will be continuing until Friday 10th December 
Compass North

Our healthy body fitness sessions for P1-P7 will continue with Nicola on Wednesday mornings. The children are learning lots of new dance and exercise moves!! 
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Music Lessons
The last fiddle lesson this term will be on Wednesday 15th
December; they will recommence with Keith on Wednesday 12th January.

Piano with Kerry will finish on Monday 13th December and will recommence on Monday 10th January.
Christmas Post
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The Christmas Post-bag will be operational from Monday 6th December.
The children can post all their Christmas cards here; they will then be delivered to each class.
Friends of Kingsmills Association 
The PTA will be running their annual Christmas Hamper competition. They have put together several hampers full of Christmas goodies, one for each class.
The squares will go on sale on Monday 13th of December and will cost £1 each. The draw will take place on Friday 17th December. 
I would like to thank all parents who have generously donated items.  
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Shoebox Appeal 
Mrs Ruth Agnew came to collect the Christmas shoeboxes on Monday 15th November. Thank you, as always, for your generosity in supporting this charity. 
School Council Christmas Competition.

The School Council have decided to run a Christmas competition. The children have

to create, draw or make a Christmas themed art entry. This could be a junk art Santa, a painted reindeer or a tissue paper Christmas tree!! 

There will be a winning prize for each year group. 
Entries must be completed and brought into school by Friday 10th December.
School Council Christmas Movie

The school council have arranged for a Christmas Movie to be shown on Monday 20th December. The movie will start at 1.15pm and end at 2.30pm. The P1/2 are invited to stay on and take part in the Christmas fun. The can wear their Christmas jammies/onsies/slippers into school on this day. 
The School Council will be running a Christmas tuck shop with a selection of goodies on offer. Please send a small amount of money on this day.  
School will finish for all children at 
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12 noon on Tuesday 21st  December 2021.This will be a Christmas jumper/non-uniform day.
NOTE- School will reopen for pupils on Thursday 6th January 2022.
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Breakfast Club

Our Breakfast Club continues each morning from 7:30am until 8:25am. 
School closures
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If school has to close due to adverse weather/COVID it will be announced through our website www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and we will contact parents by our text messaging service and our Facebook page. Information for parents regarding reasons for school closures, such as weather, electricity failure etc. is available on the NI Direct website at www.education-ni.govuk/publications/checklist-exceptional-closure-schools  


May I take this opportunity to wish our entire school community a Merry Christmas and a peaceful and blessed New Year.
Kind regards
G Harrison (Principal)
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